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Ref.: IMCL/CS/Clarification/2024     1st November 2024 
 
 
The Manager  
Listing Department  
BSE Limited Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers Dalal 
Street, Mumbai, Maharashtra - 400001  
Scrip Code: 532150  

The Manager  
Listing Department  
National Stock Exchange of India Limited  
Exchange Plaza, C-1, Block G,  
Bandra Kurla Complex, Bandra East,  
Mumbai, Maharashtra – 400051  
Symbol: INDRAMEDCO  

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Subject:  Disclosure Regarding Media Allegations Concerning an Associate Doctor  

(Stock Code 532150) 
 
In continuation with our earlier letter dated 5th December, 2023, we are writing to bring to your 
attention recent media rumours / coverage concerning alleged irregularities related to kidney 
transplant practices involving an individual doctor associated with the Company on a limited, fee-
for-service basis.  
 
We wish to again clarify that the alleged activities did not occur at our hospital, and the Company, as 
an institution, is neither accused nor implicated in these allegations. The activities in question 
reportedly took place at another medical facility with which we have no affiliation. 
 
Upon learning of these allegations, the Company took immediate action and suspended the doctor in 
question. This decision reflects our commitment to uphold the highest ethical and regulatory 
standards in all our operations. 
 
The Company follows rigorous protocols and complies with all statutory requirements governing 
medical practices, including organ transplantation procedures. Our hospital’s protocols are designed 
to ensure strict adherence to all relevant laws, guidelines, and best practices, providing a safe, 
transparent, and ethical environment for patient care. 
 
This disclosure underscores our commitment to transparency and assures our stakeholders of our 
dedication to maintaining ethical and compliant practices. 
 
This is for your information please. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Priya Ranjan 
AVP – Legal & Corporate Affairs 
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